CITY OF ELSBERRY

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE

AUGUST 21, 2018

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Infrastructure Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 6:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Short, Alderman Hartley, Mayor Steve Wilch, Brian Hemmer with Alliance, Tony Sneed with Alliance, City Attorney Robert Guinness and City Clerk Sue Hogarth.

Alderman Kindred was unable to attend due to family health issues.  

Alderman Short called the meeting to order.   Roll call deemed a quorum present. 

Radiator Replacement for Mower used for the City Cemetery 

Brian from Alliance told the committee that the radiator cost for the mower would be around $800 plus an additional $300 for installation at Mordt Tractor.  Since this is a Kubota mower, there is no aftermarket pricing and the radiator will have to be purchased through a Kubota dealer.  Per Brian, the mower is currently running okay so he suggested purchasing the radiator and installing it over the winter months.  He estimated it would take approximately 3 hours to remove/replace the radiator.  There was discussion about buying the radiator and installing it now.  Either Josh from Alliance could come in on a Saturday to install it or it could be taken to a local auto repair shop (either Jackson’s Automotive or Rick’s Auto Repair) for installation.  Alderman Hartley made a motion to purchase the radiator from Mordt Tractor for $800 now and have either Alliance or a local auto repair shop install the radiator, seconded by Alderman Short. 


AYES – All in Favor
    NAYS – 0
    ABSENT – 1 
Motion carried  

Alderman Short asked City Clerk Sue Hogarth to add this to the Board of Aldermen Special Session meeting on Wed 8/29/18 for final approval.  

Purchase of Road Salt for Winter 

Mayor Wilch spoke with Tony Steele to get a quote on road salt for the winter months.  Tony quoted $73.85 per ton and Mayor Wilch is waiting on a bid with exact figures for 

2 loads / 50 tons.  There are (12) tons remaining from last winter.  The committee agreed to use up last year’s supply first and hopefully there won’t be as much salt deposited on the roads this winter now that Alliance has learned how to regulate the machine when spreading the salt.  

Road Repairs

Brian Hemmer and Mayor Wilch met with Mid River Asphalt and they are willing to go out and analyze our streets for road repairs.  In the current budget, there is $99,000 in Streets – Capital Improvements and $55,000 in Road Repairs.  The committee recommended to advertise for proposals / bids in the paper.  We will only repair what we can afford for this year and the bid is usually only good for 30 days anyway.  We have to make sure all bids are based on the same scope of work.  Alderman Short asked City Clerk Sue Hogarth to put in a Request for Proposal in run in the Lincoln County Journal and Elsberry Democrat and possibly in St. Charles County.  There were a couple of asphalt companies in St. Charles County to contact including Metro Paving and West Paving.  Mayor Wilch stated that Mid River Asphalt completed the asphalt on Sanderson Street plus some extra spots in that area that needed repair for only $2,800 and it turned out really nice.  

Fallen Tree at Residence of Jon & Michaelanne Holloway at 203 N. 5th Street

There was an old tree that recently came down in a storm located at 203 N. 5th Street and did some damage to the home.  There was discussion about the tree and the issue was referred to City Attorney Robert Guinness to handle going forward.   

Fence around Air Conditioning Unit / Alcove Area outside of the City Library

A bid was received by Custom Design Fence & Deck for the fence around the air conditioning / alcove area outside of the City Library for $3,480 which was way too high and was rejected by the board at the 8/14/18 city council meeting.   City Attorney Guinness had emailed some material pricing from a contractor and also from Lowes and Menards to the alderman for consideration.  The committee agreed that a 6’ fence should be tall enough and discussed either an L-shaped fence or possibly a kennel fence.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth mentioned that there was a free-lance fence installer that works at Troy Marble & Granite that expressed an interest in the job so she will contact him and have him come out and bid the job to present at the next city council meeting.  

Roof Repairs at City Hall, City Park Pavilion and City Park Gazebo

Collins Construction bid on the City Hall roof a couple of years ago and the bid consisted of sheeting over the existing roof.  There was discussion about requiring 30 lb felt instead of 15 lb felt since it was easier to work with.  The committee is requesting (2) separate bids – (1) for the City Park Pavilion & City Gazebo roofs and (1) for the City Hall roof.  Per Brian Hemmer, a company called ARS came out to look at the roofs and for City Hall, it would be a good candidate for their roofing system which includes an acid wash, primer base, dress, tighten and cover the fasteners, fabric seams and top coat for the entire roof.  They provided a 10 year warranty for $10,000 or an 18 year warranty for $12,000.  Mayor Wilch and Alderman Hartley suggested to only replace the seams and screws on the City Hall roof unless there are bad spots that will need flashing.  Alderman Short recommended advertising for bids for the City Park Pavilion and Gazebo roofs and have Collins Construction come out and re-bid for the City Hall roof.  

(3) Water Leaks Detected from Inspection with Missouri Rural Water Association

Brian Hemmer with Alliance stated that there were (3) separate water leaks that were detected from an inspection done with MRWA (Missouri Rural Water Association).  There is (1) water leak on 2nd Street in front of the Alliance plant, (1) water leak on North 3rd Street and (1) water leak behind the shop on 3rd Street.  Brian suggested renting a concrete breaker to cut the asphalt and place a sleeve under the road.  It would cost about $350-400 for materials.  Alderman Short recommended to have Brian get a quote on renting a concrete breaker and to include a quote from Alderman Hartley as well to use his breaker.  Alderman Short asked City Clerk Sue Hogarth to include this quote on the Special Session board meeting on Wednesday 8/29/18 as an agenda item and Alderman Hartley will abstain from the vote.  

Discussion on Water Meter at Alliance Water Plant 

Brian Hemmer suggested that the water meter leaving the plant at the Alliance building be replaced to see if that will help with the I&I issues.  He stated that they calculated 66.6 million gallons came into the plant but 75.6 million gallons are leaving the plant.  If the meter leaving the plant is faulty, that might be some of the cause for the I&I issues.  Brian recommends purchasing an 4” Ultrasonic meter with flange for around $2,500.  There was discussion about when these water leaks transpired and Brian explained that they are spending more hours per day monitoring the plant.  He also stated that the chemical expenses will be over budget since they are treating more water so we won’t be under the cap for this year.  Tony Sneed with Alliance said they will go out for (3) bids on the Ultrasonic water meter.  He suggested that these meters be used for the top (10) water users in Elsberry like the school, fire department and trailer courts.  Brian Hemmer will get firm quotes on these meters and they will be paid as a repair cost.   There was discussion on using cables instead of locks for meter shut offs which would be harder to tamper and wouldn’t damage the meter/setter. These cables run about $69 for 50.

Broadway Street Building Taps 

This is an issue from about two years ago that wasn’t completed so Brian Hemmer brought this to the attention of the Infrastructure Committee for resolution.  At the buildings located along Broadway Street at 302, 304, 306, 308, 310 and 312, there is a shared water line that is split off to each property under a crawl space where the water meter for the property is located.  This subjects the water meter and lines to winter freezing and is not readily accessible by the City.   Each of these buildings must be served by a separate water meter according to city ordinances and there was a Meter Replacement Agreement contract that was created to install one meter per property and provide up to a $500 reimbursement for each property to have a contractor install a water service line from the meter to the internal water service.  Brian Hemmer will provide a copy of this agreement to City Clerk Sue Hogarth to update for 2018.  She will get the updated agreements delivered & signed by the current property owners at each Broadway Street location.  Since all of this work had been approved previously, we will get the work done as soon as possible to get these businesses up to code.   

Alderman Hartley made a motion to adjourn the Infrastructure Committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Short.     


AYES – All in Favor
    NAYS – 0
    ABSENT – 1 
Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned at 7:10PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth 

City Clerk 

